Meeting notes for Project Management meeting (09/22/10)
Attendees:
Larry 
Margaret
Sherri
Kim
Jason
Wilberto
Craig
Steve
Tracy
Norval
Andrea

LexEVS:
The release candidate build is ready and local testing is starting this week.
The build will be deployed to NCI DEV either today or tomorrow.
Tracy will start the re-loading process.  All the terminologies will need to be reloaded.
Continuing work on the BDA certification.

CTS OMG created a motion to have submission dates extended.  The motion was approved this morning.  The new date for submission is 5/23.

ECCF:
Final version of the SIM ready for Larry Brem review.
PIM document is 75% complete.

Browsers:
Term Browser:
1.2 Release:
Completed development of the scoped items.

Reviewing with the group in browser meeting today.  If everything is OK minus minor changes, then scheduled deployment October 28th.  

2.0 Release – Continuing with the Development and LexEVS testing.  (Focus on the CTS2 functionality (Mappings, Subsets, Local Extensions)

PGRN Meeting:
Discussion with Mayo group (PGRN Project) - the goal of our PGRN resource is to help investigators adopt terminology standards and value sets for consistent representation of their data. This does not include creating a pharmacogenomics-specific terminology, but rather using existing biomedical terminologies (e.g. NCI Thesaurus) for creating those value sets and disseminating them.

Jyoti and Robert will be attending a conference in October where they think they will get the majority of their requirements.  They will send us what they document as well as provide us some preliminary requirement they would want from the browser.

Items to be discussed in the browser meeting today:
· Term Browser 1.2 release
· Mapping Considerations Document from Brian Carlson
· License acceptances for change in NCI cookie policy – Will provided some effects the cookie policy could have on the browsers.

Report Writer:
Had a discussion with the development team yesterday questioning whether we are going to need to deploy report writer to production.  Need to discuss in the browser meeting today where we want to put the subset HTML reports to be viewed?  
It would be nice if we did not have the overhead of deploying the report writer to production for the first time as part of the release.

Protégé:
Continuing regression test and final QA of latest (release candidate) build.  QA may have found a showstopper item

· One is issue is with Filler Values – Yiming and Gilberto will look into this issue further today but it is not anticipated to be a showstopper.
· Second issue is a Re-name issue.  This is a showstopper for NPO only.  Decision was made to move forward with the current build and do patch for NPO fix.  Per Bob, this could be a complicated fix and we don’t want to the hold up the NCI editors when it only effects NPO.

We have a protégé training session scheduled for next Tuesday, Sept 28th  in the training room.



QA:
Regression testing byCode and NPO for Protégé.


Operations:
Reloading for Release Candidate.
Did find an error on the temp space.  Tracy will work with systems team on the problem.
 

Data BDA:
Nothing additional.

Systems:
Shutdown of LexEVS 4.2 – A lot of build issues resolved with the caDSR sentinel tool on DEV.  They should be ready for deployment to QA this week.

Question about the migration from Gforge to JIRA.  
Jason asked what does that migration include?  Are the prepared to have the defect/feature request tracking off of Gforge?  Norval did not have much information on this, he will ask Sarah to provide more information.
Where should we put the documents?  Norval said that we should continue to use GForge for documents.
Gilberto asked about backups for these systems.  Norval said they have daily backups and are currently working on a failover system.
Norval added that the systems team is asking for LexEVS to move to AntHillPro 3 and requested that Term Browser should move at the same time.  Norval will include Will Garcia on the meeting to discuss on Friday.

